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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

EAGLE MOUNTAIN CITY, UTAH

Eagle Mountain City Offices

1680 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

November 27, 2001

Chair pro tempore Diane Jacob called the meeting to order @ 6:05 p.m.

Roll Call:  

Commissioners present:  Diane Bradshaw, Tom Maher, John Nielson, Jeff Love and Diane Jacob.  Bill Chipman was excused.  Brigham Morgan arrived at 6:10 p.m.  Jody Hooley arrived at 6:13 p.m.

City Staff:  

City Engineer:

Korey Walker

City Planner:

Shawn Warnke


Recording Secretary:
Jody Harris


Others present: Lynn Strouse, Doug Gwilliam, Mark Lofgren, Ken Berg, Josh Elledge, Mayor Paul Bond, Kelvin Bailey. 

1.
Pledge of Allegiance:

Resident, Doug Gwilliam led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
Identification of Voting Commission


Tom Maher, Wendy Smith, Jeff Love, and Chris Kemp were identified as the voting commission.

3.
Approval of the Agenda

MOTION:
Diane Bradshaw moved to approve the agenda, removing item 5B.  Jeff Love 

seconded the motion. Ayes: 4, Nays: 0. Motion passed. Brigham Morgan and 

Jody Hooley were not present to vote.

4.
Approval of Minutes


MOTION:
Diane Bradshaw moved to approve the minutes of August 14,2001, as amended.  


John Nielson seconded the motion.  Ayes: 4, Nays: 0. Motion passed.  Brigham 


Morgan and Jody Hooley were not present to vote.


MOTION:
Diane Bradshaw moved to approve the minutes of November 13, 2001.  Jeff Love 


seconded the motion.  John Nielson abstained. Ayes: 4, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.


Brigham Morgan and Jody Hooley were not present to vote.

5.
Status Report:

A. City Council 

No action was taken at the November 20th City Council Meeting. 

6.
Agenda Items 

A. Sage Park Subdivision, Preliminary Plat – Public Hearing

Shawn Warnke presented the proposed Sage Park Subdivision, which is located on the east side of Eagle Mountain Boulevard north of the un-built Autumn Ridge Subdivision and northwest of the Eagle Park Subdivision.  The proposed preliminary plat is compromised of 107 acres with 270 residential lots.  At the applicant’s request, and the Planning Commission Chairman’s consent, a public hearing for the Sage Park Preliminary Plat Application was advertised for the November 27, 2001 meeting. 
Sage Park is not located in an approved master development.  As such Sage Park has submitted a master development plan application.  There are several elements of the master development plan that are pending approval.  Specifically, these items include a Capital Facility Plan Amendment, Economic Analysis, and Master Development Plan Agreement.  These items are being processed concurrently with the preliminary plat.  The necessary order of approval is, as follows: Capital Facility Plan Amendment, Economic Analysis, Master Development Plan Agreement, and Preliminary Plat.  Mr. Warnke explained that the Staff has been working with the applicant and has discussed the following items:

· Preliminary plans for utilities and necessary for the looping of lines.

· Street names need the Fire Chief’s approval and alley names need to be removed from the 
plat.

· Access issues for lots 161 and 263.

Korey Walker explained that the City Council had approved the Capital Facilities Plan.  An economic analysis is in the works and is anticipated to be completed sometime in January 2002.  Upon completion, the analysis will fulfill the last requirement for the Master Development Plan.  Furthermore, the completion will help identify how the developers will fund the required Capital Facilities improvements.  Mr. Walker projected that when the analysis is completed the Staff will meet with the developers and review the financial issues at hand.  When a resolution is reached, the developer will resubmit the application as a Master Development Plan.

Diane Bradshaw inquired whether a traffic study had been completed.  Mr. Walker stated that the study was submitted with the overall plan.  Mr. Walker added that there were other documents that the Commissioners had not received.  The Planning Department had copies of the documents, which were available for review. 

Ken Berg, Sowby & Berg Consultants, addressed the Commissioners and welcomed any comments or questions.

The Public Hearing opened at 6:15 p.m.

Doug Gwilliam, resident, asked when the development was scheduled to begin.  Ken Berg commented that as soon as all the kinks had been ironed out with respect to the Capital Facilities Plan, they would get things underway.

Shawn Warnke stated that the Development Code requires applicants to record plats within one year of final approval or apply for an extension upon expiration of the plat.

The Public Hearing closed at 6:16 p.m.

Jeff Love asked about the Pony Express Park.  Mr. Love wondered whether playground equipment would be added to the park, or if it was going to remain as open space.  Ken Berg replied that this was also a question for the applicant, and that they were looking for direction from the Commissioners and Council with respect to the park.  Mr. Love expressed his concern that the area would turn into a dumping ground if not developed.

Mr. Walker explained that Pony Express Park was designated as an improved green area.  Mr. Walker also noted that the Developer had identified Pony Express Park as an improved green area, which the City would be responsible to take care of. 

Jody Hooley inquired about the acreage in the Sage Park subdivision.  Mr. Warnke stated that there was 107 acres.  

Mr. Walker explained that the duplication of street names might become confusing within the City, especially for Fire personnel and City workers.  Mrs. Bradshaw suggested looking at some alternative street names.  

John Nielson and Tom Maher were both impressed with the development and had no questions.

Brigham Morgan commented on the variety of lot sizes for this development.  Mr. Morgan asked what the average lot width and frontage was on in the development.  Ken Berg noted that the minimum lot frontage was 80 feet except within the cul-de-sac.  

Discussion ensued regarding the Lehi-Fairfield trail that is anticipated for this area.

7.
Discussion of proposed Eagle Mountain General & Land Development Code:



Ken Leetham conducted a work session with the Planning Commissioners regarding a portion of the revisions to the proposed Eagle Mountain General Plan & Land Development Code.  Mr. Leetham discussed the general land use map that identified land uses for residential, open space, and commercial areas.  In addition, Mr. Leetham outlined several options regarding zoning requirements for the Master Development Plan.  The Commissioners directed Mr. Leetham as to which zoning requirement they preferred.

8.
General Discussion/Questions/Announcements:

None.

9.
Adjournment

MOTION 
Diane Jacob moved to adjourn meeting @ 8:00p.m.  
Approved:  ______________________________________ Date: ___________________

                      
Chairman Tom Maher
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